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Farmers Market to return 
for new season on June 1

Cleveland Street paving begins downtown this week

It’s a tradition for walking pairs entering their graduation 
ceremony to offer special poses before taking their seats, as 
seen here at the UCHS Commencement Exercises on Friday. 
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Blue skies, a few clouds 
and a cool breeze greeted the 
record number of graduates 
who took to the football field 
in Mike Colwell Memorial 
Stadium for the Union County 
High School Class of 2024 
Commencement Exercises the 
evening of Friday, May 24.

Stormy weather just 
hours earlier had threatened to 
upend the graduation schedule, 
but fortunately, everything 
cleared up in time for the 
ceremony to occur as planned 
and the celebratory fireworks to 
launch at the end of the night.

Donning purple caps and 
gowns, the 222 graduates began 
taking their seats around 8 p.m. 

The event was staged differently 
this year, with graduates and 
speakers facing the end zones 
instead of the home bleachers 
to accommodate viewing for 
guests sitting on either side of 
the field.

After the “Pomp and 
Circumstance,” the UCHS 
Advanced Ensemble Choir 
officially kicked off graduation 
with a patriotic performance of 
“The Star-Spangled Banner,” 
followed by Senior Class 
Vice President Addi Scott 
welcoming everyone to the 
graduates’ big night.

Scott thanked families 
and friends, teachers and 
coaches, and all other school 
staff for preparing the students 
to strike out on their own 
in pursuit of “the incredible 

adventures that await us.”
She also shared academic 

successes as measured in 
scholarships, with the Class 
of 2024 receiving “over $7 
million in national and state 
aid, as well as school and 
institution-sponsored and 
local scholarships to attend 
trade schools, colleges and 
universities throughout the 
nation.”

“At this t ime, we’d 
like to gratefully recognize 
our classmates who have 
enlisted in our nation’s armed 
forces,” Scott said, asking 
Derrick Baughman, Luke 
Mallette, Andrew Brown, 
Nolan Thompson, Coleson 
Derreberry, Samuel Hegel, 
and Gabriel Panter to stand for 
applause.

Graduates Lara Turner 
and Morgan Warren stepped up 
to the podium next to take their 
fellow classmates on a 13-year 
trip down memory lane, from 
primary school to pandemic 
times and on through to “one 
of your proudest memories 
as a student of Union County 
Schools” – graduation.

Describing the occasion 
as  both  b i t te rsweet  and 
remarkably joyous, their 
recollections had the effect of 
demonstrating a preview of life 
to come after graduation, to be 
similarly filled with “successes, 
failures, victories, losses, 
heartbreaks and happiness.”

Senior Ayden Burnett had 
the privilege of performing the 
Special Music, expertly playing 

Woody Gap School graduates ready for life’s next steps

Woody Gap graduates celebrated the culmination of their secondary education with a cap-
throwing tradition in the school gym Saturday.                                           Photo by Todd Forrest

SUCHES – Six Woody 
Gap seniors received diplomas 
on Saturday, May 25, inside the 
school’s gymnasium during the 
10 a.m. graduation exercises.

Alissa Cantrell, Dixie 
Lee, Jennifer Marsh, James 
Sorrells, Aidan Webb and 
Haylie Woody were recognized 
by family, friends and faculty 
during their big day, which 
included a Salutatory Address 
b y  We b b  a n d  M a r s h ’s 
Valedictory Address.

M a r s h  o p e n e d  b y 
t h a n k i n g  e v e r y o n e  i n 
attendance before delving into 
what Woody Gap School means 
to her.

“Woody Gap is known 

for being a small school nestled 
in the mountains, unheard of 
by most people,” Marsh said. 
“While some may view this as 
a limitation, it is what makes 
Woody Gap more than a school.

“ I t ’s  a  f ami ly  –  a 
community where everyone 
knows your name and where 
support is only a call away. 
It's a place that many of us 
have called home since our 
formative elementary years 
and experienced a wide scope 
of emotions that formed our 
experiences.”

She went on to describe 
Woody Gap as “a breath of fresh 
air” in a world that often feels 
“chaotic and overwhelming.”

“Here, we’ve learned that 
it’s not the size of the school 
or the number of students 

that matters,  but instead 
the little, unique moments 
we are fortunate enough to 
experience,” Marsh said.

Continuing, “As we stand 
on the edge of a new chapter in 
our lives, let us carry with us 
the lessons we’ve learned at 
Woody Gap. Let us remember 
the importance of community, 
of lending a helping hand to 
those in need, and of finding 
joy in the present.”

Asking that her fellow 
graduates “carry the spirit of 
Woody Gap with us wherever 
we go,” she further beseeched 
the Class of 2024 to be “models 
of kindness, empathy and 
compassion in a world that 
sorely needs it.”

“We should a lways 

Dyer looks to future after
winning sheriff’s election

Next Union County Sheriff Shawn Dyer

A brand-new season at the Union County Farmers Market 
kicks off Saturday, with fresh produce and more. 

Photo by Lowell Nicholson/2022

The City of Blairsville’s Cleveland Street paving project enters 
its second phase this week to finish asphalt resurfacing and 
more between Veterans Memorial Drive and the Blairsville 
Square.                                                     Photo by Shawn Jarrard

By Shawn Jarrard
North Georgia News
editor@nganews.com

The  Union  Coun ty 
C o m m i s s i o n e r ’s  O f f i c e 
wants residents to know that 
paving will be taking place in 
Downtown Blairsville starting 
this week, which will impact 
traffic near the square as flagger 
crews move people around the 
road construction.

On behalf of the City 
of Blairsville, the county 
has contracted with Colditz 
Trucking to pave Cleveland 
Street inside city limits. The 
first phase of the project was 
completed last year, and the 
second phase between Veterans 
Memorial Drive and the square 

crosswalk is beginning now.
In addition to paving, 

the project will include new 
sidewalks, curbing and gutters, 
with all work to be reimbursed 
by the city to the tune of 
$378,868.15.

The project could take 
a month or more to complete, 
weather pending, though the 
county will have an updated 
timeline for the public after 
the roadwork gets underway. 
There will be no official detour 
around construction.

“If people don’t have 
to come through the center 
of town, they can use Shoe 
Factory Road (to bypass the 
construction area), or when 
they come down Cleveland 

Street, they can use Hunt-
Martin Street (as a detour),” 
County Manager Larry Garrett 
said, asking for motorists’ 
patience.

Once the Cleveland 
Street project wraps up, Colditz 
Trucking will begin asphalt 
resurfacing for the 10.56 miles 
of county roadway authorized 
in this year’s list of roads to be 
paved with Local Maintenance 
and Improvement Grant, or 
LMIG, funds.

The 12-road list includes 
the ent ire  0.66 miles of 
Fisher Field Road; 2 miles of 
Gaddistown Road from the start 
of Georgia 60; 1.1 miles of Ivy 
Log Road from Henson Road to 
the Ivy Log Creek box culvert; 

0.81 miles of Ivy Log Creek 
Road from Gumlog Road to Ivy 
Log Gap Road; 0.15 miles of 
Lance Crossing from Moccasin 
Road to Spring Creek Road; 
1 mile of Loving Road from 
Mull Road to the county line; 
0.67 miles of Fairview Church 
Road from Mulkey Gap Road 
to the Duncan Cemetery; 
and all of Old Smokey Road, 
Spring Creek Road, Weaver 
Road, Darby Lane and Wilson 
Mountain Road.

L M I G  f u n d s  a r e 
provided yearly by the Georgia 
Department of Transportation 
to help counties offset local 
paving costs, and as explained 
in a recent commission meeting, 

It’s that time of year 
again – the Union County 
Farmers Market is set to 
open for the 2024 season on 
Saturday, June 1 from 8 a.m. 
to 1 p.m. Alongside the always 
popular produce, good eats and 
homemade crafts will be some 
new features for the community 
to look forward to this year.

Coinciding with the 
opening of the main event is 
Georgia Beef Day, sponsored 
by the Chestatee-Chattahoochee 
Resource Conservation and 
D e v e l o p m e n t  C o u n c i l , 
Brasstown Beef and Nelson 
Tractor. The first 500 visitors can 
nab a hamburger, and families 
can enjoy activities for kids.

Already, 71 vendors have 
signed up to bring products to 

Come 2025, there will be 
a new sheriff in town: Shawn 
Dyer.

Dyer didn’t just win 
his May 21 General Primary 
Election for Union County 
Sheriff; he won in dramatic 
fashion, earning a clear mandate 
with 70% of the vote in a three-
way contest.

And with no Democrat 
challengers qualifying this year, 
Dyer is guaranteed to win in the 
Nov. 5 General Election and will 
be sworn in as the new sheriff 
next January. For receiving the 
opportunity to protect and serve 
in a greater capacity, Dyer is 
incredibly thankful.

“I  am very humble 
about the voters’ support and 
enthusiasm,” Dyer said. “It 
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Farmers Market...from Page 1A

was amazing how well the 
community supported what I’m 
doing and will do and believe in 
me, and I hope to do them one of 
the best jobs they’ve ever seen 
done here as the next sheriff in 
this county.

“I’m not going to let this 
job change the way I treat people 
or any of that. I hope to be very 
humble to the day I do retire. 
And that’s the way I’m going 
to run that office.”

Addressing residents, 
property owners and business 

owners, Dyer said he looks 
forward to keeping Union 
County “the best place to live 
in the world.”

“We’re going to do that 
by making sure that they are 
protected to the best of our 
ability,” Dyer said. “Anything 
that they need or have concerns 
with, I want them to reach out 
to me and tell me, and we’ll do 
what we can to make sure that 
we meet their needs.”

Regarding his priorities 
as sheriff, Dyer said people 

can expect him to stick to his 
campaign promises.

“I’m going to increase the 
manpower in our Narcotics Unit, 
and we’re going to be hitting the 
ground running on that right after 
the first of the year or before,” 
Dyer said. “And our community 
relations are going to be amped 
up even more.

“People are going to be 
seeing a lot more community 
relations and community 
policing. The citizens will 
see positive effects from me 

obtaining this office.”
Dyer currently serves 

as third-in-command of the 
Union County Sheriff’s Office 
as well as Assistant Chief of the 
Blairsville Police Department, 
giving him a unique perspective 
on interagency cooperation, 
which is something that is very 
important to him.

“Cooperation with other 
agencies is going to be stronger 
than it’s ever been,” Dyer 
said. “I’ve spoken with all the 
surrounding sheriffs, and they 
are looking very forward to 
working with me.

“We’re going to be 
making some plans to work 
together in different areas, 
especially the drug-related areas 
and our investigation areas, to 
not only help our county but to 
help other counties, and they 
will help us back.

“ T h e  r e l a t i o n s h i p 
between the Sheriff’s Office 
and the Police Department has 
changed law enforcement here 
in Union County – it’s made it 
better. And if we can get that 
same relationship with every 
county that surrounds us, it’ll 
make our law enforcement 
even better again, and that’s 
my goal.”

Added Dyer, “Whether 
it’s school, city, county – we’ve 
basically got the same function, 
even in the different counties. 
We’ve all got one job to do, and 
if we all work together, it makes 
it a lot easier.

“And Union County 
Schools can expect a super good 
relationship, because we’re 
there to protect their kids just the 
same as they are, and we’ll do 
whatever it takes to make sure 
that happens.”

To fully embrace his role 

as sheriff, Dyer will be leaving 
his position with Blairsville 
PD later this year before he 
has to attend sheriff training in 
November. In the meantime, he 
will be taking steps to ensure 
the Police Department is ready 
for his departure when the time 
comes.

“Chief (Michael ‘Bear’) 
Baxter and all the employees at 
Blairsville Police Department 
are top notch, and they will 
continue to be top notch,” Dyer 
said.

Of course, Dyer would 
like to thank his current boss 
at the Sheriff’s Office, Sheriff 
Mack Mason, for the leadership 
he has provided in building the 
agency to what it is today, and 
Dyer will be actively working 
to not only safeguard Mason’s 
legacy but expand on it as well.

“Mack Mason has taken 
this department to a very 
professional department, and it’s 
going to be hard for me to top 
that,” Dyer said. “He’s made my 
job really easy because I don’t 
have to build anything, I just 
have to continue and improve 
what we’ve got.

“I have the utmost respect 
for that man. He’s led this 
department with the department 
first, and I’ll do the same thing. 
His guys’ needs are more 
important than his, and that’s 
the way I feel, too.”

Added Dyer, “He’s given 
us a department where we’ve 
got what we need, and now, 
we can excel by improving in 
technology and things like that 
to take our department to the 
next level.”

Reflecting on the election 
and his landslide victory, Dyer 
said he knew before he got in the 
race that he was going to run a 

completely clean and positive 
campaign, and he believes that 
helps explain the overwhelming 
voter response he enjoyed.

“I sat down with my 
family before I made the 
announcement that I was 
going to run for sheriff, and 
my daughter told me, ‘Dad, I 
want you to do this, but I just 
want you to be dad, just like 
you always are,’” Dyer said. 
“I promised then that I would 
run the campaign like that, and 
that’s what I did.

“I didn’t waver from it, 
not one bit. I didn’t sling mud 
in my Facebook, the newspaper, 
or my public speeches. And in 
my dealings with the public, I 
refused to speak badly about my 
opponents, and I didn’t waver 
from that.

“And this campaign, with 
a 70% mark, I think that future 
politicians should probably look 
at that and maybe run clean 
campaigns, because it pays off.”

Looking ahead, Dyer 
said he can’t wait to do his 
job and look after the county 
as sheriff, especially given 
the tremendous support this 
community expresses for law 
enforcement.

“That’s the thing that 
really makes a police department 
or a sheriff’s office or anybody 
succeed, is the community 
support,” Dyer said. “And here 
in Union County, we’ve had 
really good community support 
at both agencies.

“Without that, it makes 
our job really hard, but with it, 
it makes our job a lot easier. And 
I want to see the community 
really get behind us and get 
involved with us, so we’re going 
to work on that a lot to create a 
good relationship.”

the Farmers Market, and new 
in 2024 are the tents set up 
between the sheds to house 
“walk-up” vendor traffic as 
needed, or new sellers who 
approach on short notice.

“At the end of last year, 
we were averaging I’d say 25 
walk-ups (daily),” recalled 
Market Manager Dustin “The 
Rog” Rogers,  explaining 
that the tents primarily serve 
seasonal vendors.

Rather than asking these 
sellers to show up earlier or 
improvise their placement, 
they can just set up shop in an 
unoccupied seasonal tent.

An even bigger deal is 
the new special event area, 
located beside the Union 
County Canning Plant. This 
area will serve as the primary 
staging ground for Beef Day 
and any other events that 
happen while the Farmers 
Market is in full swing this 
season, to last through the end 
of October.

“It’s just a new space 
that we’re going to utilize,” 
said Market Staff Aliceyn 

Covington. “It’s going to have 
different things going on, and 
we’ll advertise for whatever we 
have there on Facebook (and) 
on the website.”

Education will  also 
have its place on opening day, 
and the Blue Ridge Mountain 
Soil and Water Conservation 
District will be offering small 
lessons on local ecology in the 
new area.

At 9 a.m., presenters 
will talk about honeybees and 
other local pollinators. At 10:15 
a.m., folks can learn about the 
various animals that call creek 
ecosystems home. Stick around 
until 11:15 a.m., and you might 
enjoy a forestry demonstration.

Meanwhile, the historic 
H u n t e r - E n g l a n d  C a b i n 
Homestead will now offer 
tours on Saturdays, complete 
with new occupants. Dorsey 
Dockery of the Byron Herbert 
Reece Heritage Farm will be 
bringing his animals up to the 
property, with specific mention 
of a donkey, goats and sheep.

The  Union  County 
Canning Plant officially opens 

on July 6. Guests interested in 
utilizing the facility can stop by 
for an open house on the Saturday 
before the big day on June 29. 
Market and cannery staff will 
be available to answer questions 
and give pointers on how to start 
preserving homegrown produce 
available for purchase at the 
Farmers Market.

The Farmers Market is 
located at 290 Farmers Market 
Way in Blairsville, just beyond 
the Aldi Grocery Store. Hours 
of operation will be every 
Saturday from 8 a.m. to 1 p.m. 
and every Tuesday from 9 a.m. 
to 1 p.m. now through October.

The sisters in Iota Iota 
chapter of Beta Sigma Phi 
International met on Tuesday, 
May 21st at Branan Lodge to 
celebrate Founder’s Day and 
have a small business meet-
ing. Hostesses Robin Zim-
merman and Jennifer Weber 
provided a delicious meal of 
salad, chicken casserole, gar-
lic rolls, plus strawberry and 
blueberry bread, steamed car-
rots and cookies. A cake with 
the theme logo was made by 
Walmart which was delicious. 

After partaking of food 
Helen Teboe called the meet-
ing to order. Helen read the 
Founder’s Day Pledge and 
Kathy Ross read the theme for 
2024-25 – “Beta Sigma Phi the 
Right Place to Be.” Pins which 
had been our late President 
Lynda Keener who passed 
away in 2021 were given out 
by her sister Kathy Ross to the 
current officers. Robin Zim-
merman read the write up on 
Kathy Ross, Iota Iota’s Wom-
an of the Year, and the Metro 
Atlanta (MAC) Woman of the 
Year. Sally Shuck presented to 
a surprised Helen Teboe the 
best program award. The chap-
ter also won the best Ways and 
Means for MAC. Iota Iota had 
two Pledges of the Year, Jen-

Iota Iota chapter of Beta Sigma Phi
International celebrate Founder’s
Day and announce 2024 Officers

nifer Weber, and Jan Valencia. 
Sally Shuck was recognized 
for being the chapter advisor. 

Iota Iota gives back 
part of their fundraising to the 
community besides some of 
the physical items we donate. 
Meals on Wheels, and 4H will 
be receiving funds along with 
a family that has fallen into 
hard times. In June the two 
scholarship winners will come 
to the June meeting to receive 
their scholarship. The schol-
arships are awarded to Union 
County students. At the close 
of the meeting hostess gifts 

were won by Carolyn South-
ard, Kathy Ross, Lois Wiley 
and Jeanee McJilton.

Iota Iota’s new officers 
for 2024-25 are: President - 
Helen Teboe; Vice President 
- Kathy Ross; Recording Sec-
retary - Jeanee McJilton; Trea-
surer - Robin Zimmerman; 
and Advisor - Sally Shuck.

If you would like to 
visit our chapter or learn more 
about Iota Iota sorority contact 
Kathy Ross, our Vice President 
at kfeross@gmail. Our next 
meeting will be on June 18th at 
Branan Lodge at 5:30 PM. 

Jeanee McJilton, Robin Zimmerman, Carolyn Southard, Kathy Ross, Jan Valencia, Kathy Adams, Jen-
nifer Weber, Tammy Hayden, Denise Long, Lois Wiley, Sally Shuck, & Helen Teboe

Officers - Sally Shuck advisor, Robin Zimmerman Treasurer, Jeanee 
McJilton Recording Secretary, Kathy Ross Vice President, & Helen 
Teboe President
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UCHS Graduation...from Page 1A

In her big speech, UCHS Class of 2024 Valedictorian Ellie 
Adams encouraged her fellow graduates to be grateful for 
the blessings they have received in life. Photo by Shawn Jarrard

UCHS Senior Lukas Ledford giving two big thumbs up while 
standing in line to receive his hard-earned diploma May 24. 

Photo by Shawn Jarrard

Madison Pruitt accepting her diploma from UCHS Principal 
Carol Knight on Friday as Superintendent John Hill looks on 
proudly.                                                        Photo by Shawn Jarrard

his flute along with a musical 
accompaniment of Green Day’s 
“Time of Your Life.” Burnett 
is a decorated flautist who has 
performed twice in the Macy’s 
Thanksgiving Day Parade.

The  Class  o f  2024 
experienced the unusual 
circumstance of a two-way 
tie for second place in GPA 
standings, so two students 
offered Salutatory Addresses 
during graduation.

C o - S a l u t a t o r i a n 
Ella Collins congratulated 
her  c lassmates ,  thanked 
educators, and highlighted 
the role her friends and family 
have played in her personal 
success. She greatly credited 
her parents for “all of my 
success” and communicating 
that she could do whatever she 
wanted to do.

“To my fellow graduates, 
if no one has ever told you that 
you can do whatever you set 
out to accomplish, if no one 
has ever told you that you are 
smart, valuable and capable, 
let me be the one to tell you,” 
Collins said. “With hard work 
and dedication, you all will 
succeed in life.

“To the parents and 
grandparents here today, I want 
to assure you of something. I 
have lately sensed a nationwide 
loss of hope in our future 
generation and a fear for the 
future of our country. Let me 
encourage you by saying that 
there is hope for and through 
our generation.

“My fellow graduates are 
talented, smart, hardworking, 
and kind young men and 
women with bright futures. I 
have witnessed these young 
adults encompass what it means 
to work hard and play hard.”

In  c los ing ,  Col l ins 
encouraged the graduating class 
to “make an effort to improve 
our character daily” and “not to 
take life too seriously,” instead 
focusing on surrendering worry 
and practicing “gratitude for the 
blessings of life.”

She drove this point 
home by quoting “the greatest 
man to ever live,” Jesus Christ, 
who advised people to “not 
worry about tomorrow, for 
tomorrow will worry about 
itself.”

Co-Salutatorian Lilly 
Wasko began with a message 
of gratitude for all staff at 
Union County High, her close 
friends, and her family “for 
their unwavering love and 
support.”

Wasko infused humor 
into her speech, detailing the 
“important life lessons” she 
learned in high school, “like 
how to run from your parking 
spot behind the Fine Arts 
Center to (April) Krieger’s 
classroom on the second floor 
with seconds to spare, so then 
Ms. Krieger never has to count 
you as tardy.”

“In al l  seriousness, 
though,  high school  has 
taught me the importance 
of  sur rounding yourse l f 
with fulfilling individuals 
and creat ing meaningful 
connections with those close 
to you,” Wasko said. “The 
people you surround yourself 
with should reflect the life you 
want to live.

“I think I can speak for 
everyone when I say we are 
only as good as the people we 
encompass ourselves with. 
Even though it might seem 
obvious, I feel the need to say 
it – be a good person with good 
people.

“Cherish the good people 
in your life while you have 
the chance. Plan ahead and 
genuinely treasure the time you 
spend with your loved ones, 
whether they be your closest 
friends or your family, because 
before we all know it, even 
after this evening, we will be 
embarking on a new journey 
and chapter of our lives.

“ N o t  o n l y  h a s 
high school taught me the 
significance of heartfelt bonds, 
but the experience has taught 
me to stop worrying about 
trivial circumstances ... don’t 
waste your time fussing over 
insignificant details; if you 
make a mistake, accept it, move 
on, and do better next time.”

Valed ic to r ian  E l l i e 
Adams also expressed thanks 
for “the ones who have helped 
me get to where I am today,” 
listing her parents, siblings, and 
her Savior, Jesus Christ, “who 
has loved me relentlessly and 
never left my side.”

“And last but not least, 
to the Class of 2024 – well, 
guys, we made it,” Adams said, 
going on to admit that, having 
moved here in 10th grade, she 
struggled writing her speech 
because she “found it hard to 
know what to say to a group of 
my peers who I had not always 
grown up with.”

“But then I had this 
thought; while I may not share 
all those amazing memories, 
I do get to share this moment 
with you,” Adams said before 
transitioning to talking about 
feelings of being overwhelmed 

that she – and likely many 
of her classmates – had been 
experiencing in the busy runup 
to graduation.

“A couple of weeks ago, 
I suddenly had peace, and that’s 
the peace I want to share with 
you tonight,” she said. “As I 
sat in my car waiting for class 
to begin, God brought this 
realization to my mind; 365 
times, in His Word, He tells 
me, ‘Do not worry’ – one for 
every day of the year, and I 
don’t think that’s a coincidence.

“The God of the universe 
tells me not to worry, He’s 
got me. So, while we may not 
hold the same beliefs, that is 
the hope that I hold onto and 
the source of my peace. And 
as I sat there, suddenly, I could 
breathe again.

“ S o ,  a s  w e  g a t h e r 
together one last time to 
celebrate this monumental 
moment in our lives before 
charging into our futures, 
I encourage you to take a 
couple seconds and simply just 
breathe. Take a second to look 
around and remember.

“Take a moment away 
from the stress and busyness of 
this life and look at your friends 
and your family in the stands. 
Take this moment to silently 
thank them and thank God for 
gifting you this opportunity.”

Following the Delivery 
of Diplomas, UCHS Principal 
Carol Knight gave her last 

Principal’s Address prior to 
retirement at the end of this 
school year.

Knight noted how bright 
the future looks for graduates, 
who will be entering fields of 
health care, music and theatre, 
education, construction, the 
military, welding/fabrication, 
e n g i n e e r i n g ,  b u s i n e s s /
entrepreneurship, automotive, 
computer science, law, law 
enforcement, humanities, 
sciences, aviation, retail/
customer service, electrical, 
ministry, cosmetology and 
beyond.

U p c o m i n g  U C H S 
Principal Josh Davis signaled 
for graduates to turn their 
tassels, and Superintendent 
John Hill made the graduation 
official by presenting the Class 
of 2024 to all in attendance.

G r a d u a t e s  R e e s e 
Chambers, Jase Hood and 
Isabella Serrano led those 
gathered in a singing of the 
Alma Mater, and UCHS 2024 
Class President Natalie Payne 
closed out the ceremony with a 
special salute to her classmates 
on a job well done.

After the playing of the 
class song, “Free Bird” by 
Lynyrd Skynyrd, and the Class 
Video showcasing memories 
they had shared over the years, 
the graduates were treated to a 
massive fireworks display and 
a joyous reunion with family 
and friends.

City Paving...from Page 1A

in 2024, the county received an 
additional $1.042 million from 
the state that does not require 
the usual local match.

That’s why the county 
contracted with Colditz for 
$2,276,384.65 to conduct 
this year’s approved paving, 
w i t h  a  l o c a l  S P L O S T 
contribution of $392,942 
t o  s e c u r e  t h e  s t a n d a r d 
LMIG funds and provide 

“additional funding to get 
the roads complete that we 
wanted to this year.”

I n  o t h e r  c o u n t y 
construction news, the new 
permanent bridge at Fisher 
Field Road has been finished 
and is in the concrete curing 
stage now. The Commissioner’s 
Office expects the bridge to 
open by the middle of June or 
sooner.
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Woody Gap Grads...from Page 1A

Congratulations to Alissa Renee Cantrell, Dixie Eleanor Lee, Jennifer Lindsay Marsh, James 
Benjamin Sorrells, Aidan Eugene Webb and Haylie Nicole Woody for graduating Saturday, 
May 25.                                                                                                             Photo by Todd Forrest

Alissa Cantrell during the rose-giving ceremony for parents of 
Woody Gap graduates.                               Photo by Todd Forrest
remember the significant 
impact our small school has 
had in shaping who we are 
today,” Marsh said, closing 
with congratulations to her 
classmates and adding, “May 
our futures be full of wild 
experiences, success and proud 
accomplishments.”

Likewise, Salutatorian 
Webb  thanked  those  in 
attendance as well as “all of 
my teachers, family and friends 
who have helped me reach this 

achievement.”
“In my experience, as 

long as you try your best at 
something, you can come away 
from it with very little regrets,” 
Webb said. “Even if you were 
to get a suboptimal result, at 
least knowing you tried your 
best at it will give you some 
peace of mind.”

I n  c l o s i n g ,  We b b 
remarked that he simply did not 
have time enough to recount the 
“many more wonderful things 

I could tell you about Woody 
Gap.”

“So, I wish the rest of my 
graduating class the best of luck 
wherever their ventures may 
take them,” Webb said.

The morning opened 
with a prayer by Cantrell and 
Sorrells leading the Pledge of 
Allegiance.

After Lee delivered the 
welcome address, Woody Gap 
Principal Wendy Reynolds 
stepped to the podium for 
the Recognition of Parents, 
wherein each student presented 
their parents with a rose as they 
stood to be recognized for 18 
years of love, guidance and 
encouragement.

As they accepted their 
roses, Reynolds read the high 
school accolades of each senior, 
along with a personal thank you 
to each parent penned by their 
respective graduate.

Before Superintendent 
John Hi l l  presented  the 
outgoing seniors with their 
diplomas, attendees were 
treated to the Senior Video – a 
picture montage from the life of 
each graduate, featuring a song 
selected by each senior.

But before graduation 
hats and tassels were sent 
flying over the Falcons’ logo 
at center court, the exercises 
concluded with the annual 
Candlelight Service, narrated 
by teacher Robert Hill. The 
service symbolizes the passing 
of the torch to the junior class, 
represented by Mia Roberts.

Ear l i e r,  dur ing  the 
Presentation of Scholarships, 
R e y n o l d s  p r a i s e d  t h e 
community for its integral 
role in raising $46,460 for the 
continued education of Woody 
Gap’s Class of 2024.

“We would like to give 
a heartfelt thank you to all of 
our local scholarship donors,” 
she said.

D o n o r s  i n c l u d e 
Appalachian Shrine Club, 
Band of Steel Scholarship, 
Bill Owens Memorial, Blue 
R i d g e  M o u n t a i n  E M C , 
Budget Propane, Daughters 
of the American Revolution, 
Gaddistown Homemakers, 
H e a d  M e m o r i a l ,  P a u l 
McCullough, Run Above 
the Clouds,  Suches Fire 
Department, United Community 
Bank, Union County Lions 
Club, Union County Schools 
Foundation, Woodman of the 
World Lodge 1180, Woody Gap 
Dispatch, Woody Gap Sports 
Club and Woody Gap Schools 
Foundation.

The Union County Unit
of the American Cancer Society

cordially invites
all Cancer Survivors and one guest to

a Cancer Survivor’s Luncheon
on Saturday, June 29, 2024 at 12 noon

First United Methodist Church
Highway 515, Blairsville, GA  

Please pre-register by calling 706-781-4166
(Wendy) no later than Friday, June 14, 2024. 

Pre-registration is necessary due to
Fire Marshall requirements

and to ensure enough food for our guests.
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